
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 
 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 161 
 
BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

In the Matter of 
Commission Rules Related to Electric 
Customer Billing Data 

) 
) 
) 
 

ORDER GRANTING MOTION 
FOR EXTENSION OF TIME  
 

BY THE CHAIR: On May 26, 2020, the Commission issued an Order Requesting 
Reply Comments in the above-captioned docket. In summary, the Order set June 29, 
2020, as the date for parties to file reply comments on the proposed rules for access to 
electric customer usage data filed by several parties in this docket. 

On June 23, 2020, the Public Staff filed a motion requesting that the date for filing 
reply comments be extended to July 17, 2020. The Public Staff stated that additional time 
is needed to complete its investigation and discussion of the initial comments and 
proposed rules with other parties, and that the additional time may allow consensus to be 
reached on some of the outstanding issues, as well as provide more meaningful reply 
comments. Further, the Public Staff stated that it contacted all the parties to this 
proceeding about the requested extension of time and that Duke Energy Progress, LLC, 
Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, Virginia Electric and Power Company d/b/a Dominion 
Energy North Carolina, the North Carolina Attorney General, North Carolina Sustainable 
Energy Association, Mission: data Coalition, Natural Resources Defense Council, Sierra 
Club, Southern Alliance for Clean Energy, and the North Carolina Clean Energy Business 
Alliance have indicated that they do not oppose the motion. 

Based on the Public Staff’s motion and the record, the Chair finds good cause to 
extend the date for parties to file reply comments to July 17, 2020. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 24th day of June, 2020. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 


